To: HAVAInfo@eac.gov 

From: "Don Wright" <don.wright@ncmail.net> 

Date: 04/14/2008 03:03PM 

cc: "Gary Bartlett" <Gary.Bartlett@ncmail.net> 

Subject: North Carolina Comments on County MOE and Proposal as to Use of HAVA funds 

North Carolina respectfully submits these comments on proposals for consideration at the April 16, 2008, meeting of the EAC: 

Recommendation to Modify EAC Advisory 07-003-A on Maintenance of Effort Funding   

North Carolina writes in support of the draft recommendation of Vice Chair Caroline C. Hunter to modify EAC Advisory 07-003-A to bring EAC policy into conformity with the plain language of Section 254(a)(7) of the Help America Vote Act of 2002 (“HAVA”).  The States have relied on the statutory language in budgeting in order to meet the Maintenance of Effort requirements of HAVA. In order to receive requirements payments under Title II of HAVA, North Carolina and apparently every other State, certified that it would maintain its funding for election administration at the level for its fiscal year preceding November 2000.  

Then, in Advisory 07-003-A issued in September, 2007, the EAC indicated for the first time that in computing the base level expenditure for the fiscal year preceding November 2000, a State must consider not only its spending but also county or local government spending on HAVA-funded activities during the base year.  North Carolina has one hundred county boards of elections which conduct federal elections. Since 2000, all the voting equipment in North Carolina has been replaced.  In addition, the State has converted its voter registration records to a centralized statewide database.  These activities have been largely paid for by HAVA funds, but the counties have had to supplement the funds appropriated by the federal and State governments in order to purchase all necessary equipment and supplies, to implement provisional voting on a much wider scale, and to train elections officials and poll workers in the use of the new equipment. In other words, in order to comply with HAVA and its implementing legislation in North Carolina, the counties have incurred expenses such that their base spending in 2000 has not been reduced. 

Local spending has simply not been supplanted by federal monies.  It would serve no purpose at this late date reconstruct for all one hundred counties what was spent on HAVA-related activities in the fiscal year before 2000.  If Congress had fully funded HAVA requirements, then perhaps there would have been an opportunity for federal monies to supplant local spending.  This did not happen.  Instead, every jurisdiction in North Carolina was required to purchase all new equipment and has done so.  The State was required to create and implement a computerized statewide voter registration database and had done so.  Provisional voting was greatly expanded for all federal elections.  As a result of these seismic changes in the conduct of elections in North Carolina, all our elections officials required significant retraining.  In a State with a growing population, it has not been possible to comply with HAVA’s requirements without the counties maintaining funding for election administration at pre-2000 levels. 

North Carolina agrees with Vice Chairman Hunter that for the EAC to read Section 254(a)(7) and its maintenance of expenditures requirement to extend to “units of local government” is inconsistent with accepted principles of statutory construction. In addition, such a reading is not likely to identify instances of federal funding supplanting local funding sufficient to justify the effort necessary for States and local jurisdictions to demonstrate compliance.  In North Carolina, it would require obtaining and analyzing eight-year-old records from 100 different jurisdictions. Common sense tells us that we would find few if any jurisdictions that are not spending more on HAVA-related activities in 2008 than they were before 2000.  The EAC should modify Advisory 07-003-A so as not to belatedly require elections officials to divert resources in 2008 to document the obvious. 

Policy Proposal Regarding the Use of HAVA Funds   

Vice Chair Caroline C. Hunter has proposed a written policy for making decisions on the use of HAVA funds.  She proposes a policy modeled after the FEC advisory opinion regulations with established time limits for consideration and issuance of advisory opinions and an opportunity for public comment on advisory opinion requests.  North Carolina supports this proposal.  The EAC’s ruling on any given advisory opinion request can have implications for many other parties.  Allowing those parties notice and an opportunity to comment can only foster the goal of avoiding unintended consequences in the issuance of advisory opinions. In addition, the specific time limits will provide those parties who request an advisory opinion certainty about when the EAC will provide guidance on which they can rely.  

Thank you for consideration of these comments. 

